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The consultation process will seek the views of parents, early learning and childcare providers, local authorities and others, on how best to deliver the extended free offer in a way which will maximise its value in terms of improving outcomes for children and their families.  The discussion paper focuses in on extending the free entitlement, securing quality and evidence gathering. The key principles underpinning the entitlement will not change - that it must be completely free at the point of access; be delivered by a diverse range of providers; and in accordance with parental demand. 
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	Executive Summary

	1.1
	This is a discussion paper which forms the first stage of a consultation process to inform revisions to statutory guidance to local authorities on the provision of the free entitlement for 3 and year olds. 

The discussion paper is about the way in which we and our delivery partners will deliver on the commitment to an extended free offer of early learning and childcare for all 3 and 4 year olds, of 15 hours a week for 38 weeks a year, which will be universally available from September 2010. 

The free entitlement remains at the heart of the Government’s plans.  It is widely taken up – by 95% of 3 year olds and nearly all 4 year olds.  But families living in disadvantage are least likely to take up the full number of hours, and as we extend the offer we also want to level up participation by those groups. 

The consultation process will seek the views of parents, early learning and childcare providers, local authorities and others, on how best to deliver the extended free offer in a way which will maximise its value in terms of improving outcomes for children and their families.  The discussion paper focuses in particular on the central issues of flexibility and quality.  The key principles underpinning the entitlement will not change - that it must be completely free at the point of access; be delivered by a diverse range of providers; and in accordance with parental demand.

In writing this discussion paper we have drawn on helpful evidence provided by those local authorities and providers already acting as pathfinders for the extended free offer, and those piloting the single funding formula, for which we are very grateful.  We hope that in response we will receive even more examples of emerging practice to support the next stages of roll-out.

We are asking for responses to this paper by 8th July. This is the initial part of a two phase process. We will analyse responses over the summer and use the feedback to produce draft statutory guidance – a new “Code of Practice” on the free offer which we plan to issue for a formal 12-week consultation, together with draft regulations, in the autumn.  These will be accompanied by a full Impact Assessment
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	How To Respond

	2.1
	Consultation responses can be completed online at www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultations
by email to: pathfinder.mailbox@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk
or by downloading a response form which should be sent to:

Greg Thompson, DCSF, 1st Floor, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, London, SW1P 3BT
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	Additional Copies

	3.1
	Additional copies are available electronically and can be downloaded from the Department for Children, Schools and Families e-consultation website at www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultation
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	Plans for making results public

	4.1
	The results of the consultation and the Department's response will be published on the DCSF e-consultation website in September 2009.


